
Town of Freeman 
 
The regular meeting of July 27, 2020 was called to order at 7:02 pm by John Leirmo. 

All members present - John Leirmo, Al Thompson, and David Olson. 

Peggy certified the meeting was posted at River Bank, P.O., Website, NEIA Paper and the Town Shop.  

David made a motion to approve the agenda, John seconded.  All yes. 

Patrolmen hours were reviewed, Al made a motion to approve, David seconded. All yes. 

Peggy presented the minutes from the 6/29/2020 regular meeting.  Approved as read. 

Sacha Powell presented the tax account report. No activity. 

The July bills were reviewed.  Dave made a motion to approve, Al seconded.  All yes. 

Old Business: 

 FEMA:  Peggy had a phone meeting with Brian Williams from Wisconsin Emergency Management (WEM) July 3 
to work on PW238 for 2016.  Peggy is still working with WEM on the 2018 disaster. 

 Road Repair:  Patrolmen shaping gravel after storm and started pathing sealcoat.  Discussion on giving the high 
school students that help with the patching a raise, David mad a motion to increase their wages to $12.00 and 
hour, John seconded. Al abstained; motion carried.  Kevin Sidie stated they have placed 183 loads of gravel on 
the roads.  Discussion on putting sand on Lawrence Ridge if Kraemer is hauling gravel.  

 TRIP Project #15927 Old Hwy 35: Nothing to report 

New Business: 

 ICE Voting Machine options discussed, the option to either pay the balance of $6,600 in 2021 or make two equal 
payments of $3,300.00 in 2021 and 2022 were discussed.  David made a motion to over two years, Al seconded.  
All yes, motion carried.  

 Planning and Zoning Committee:  Nothing to report. 
 Building permit requests were presented from Marshall and Peterson, Dave made a motion to approve, Al 

seconded.  All yes.  
 John Runte submitted an invoice for $192.29 for trees he stated the patrolmen mowed down on his property.  

John made a motion, David seconded to pay the invoice.  All yes. 
  

Public Discussion: 

 Al stated Katy Smith from the State about the Farmland Preservation Program wasn’t able to come in July, he 
will try to reschedule the presentation.  

Next meeting will be August 31 at 7:00 pm. 

Motion made by Al at 7:31 P.M. to adjourn, Dave seconded.   

Peggy Thompson, Clerk 


